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Judge Langham administers oath to successor 
By Sheryl Marsh  
Communications Director   
When Attorney Kevin Kusta cam-
paigned to become one of the coun-
tyôs three district court judges, he 
vowed to ñhit the ground runningò on 
the first day. 
  District Court Judge Brent Craig 
confirms Kusta kept his promise.  
 ñBefore becoming judge, he was in 
district court practicing almost every 
day, and now that heôs judge he came  
in and started work like heôs been 
here all the time. Heôs doing great,ò 

said Craig. 
  Retired District Court Judge 
Charles Langham, whom Kusta re-
placed, administered the oath of of-
fice to him on Jan. 11th before family 
and friends in a socially distanced 
setting. 
  Kustaôs wife Charly held the Bible 
and their children Porter and Collins 
stood with them as he took the oath. 
  His son Porter started the ceremony 
leading the group in reciting the 
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By Sheryl Marsh  
Communications Director  
  During his State of the County address 
last month, County Commission Chairman 
Ray Long told a virtual audience about 
construction of new county buildings, 
commissionersô projects and industrial 
expansions. 
  The annual address, which the Decatur-
Morgan County Chamber of Commerce 
hosts, was virtual this year due to COVID-
19. Chairman Long shared how changes 
were made and procedures put in place at 

the courthouse to protect against the pandem-
ic. 
  ñIf youôve been in the courthouse lately you 
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COVID  Relief  

Morgan applies for ADECA 

grant for  testing/vaccination, 

equipment for  fire departments  

By Sheryl Marsh  
Communications Director  
  County officials hope to get 
$500,000 to help agencies and 
first responders purchase equip-
ment for COVID -19 relief. 
  During a meeting last month, 
the commission approved an 
application for a Community 
Development Block Grant from 
Alabama Department of Eco-
nomic and Community Affairs. 
North -central Alabama Region-
al Council of Governments is the 

designated administrator of the 
grant. 
 Chairman Ray Long said the 
money is for the entire county, 
including municipalities (except 
Decatur) and he gave a break-
down of expenditures for the 
grant.  
  ñWeôve outlined specific spend-
ing of the grant. Weôll have 
some for helping the health de-
partment with testing and vac-
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 Pledge of Allegiance. In a brief speech 
Judge Langham reiterated his 
ñbittersweetò sentiment about his re-
tirement, which came due to a law that 
does not allow judges to seek office be-
yond age 70. Langham gave full assur-
ance that he was leaving the gavel with 
a man who is quite capable of doing the 
job with ease. 
  A week later Kusta went to work. He 
gave details. 
  ñI have started my first full week run-
ning,ò he said in his office in January. 
ñMy experience in multiple types of 
cases has allowed me to jump right in 
without much of a learning curve.  On 
Monday, Wednesday and Friday I was 
in charge of handling all defendants 
who were recently arrested and unable 
to make bond. I advised them of their 
constitutional rights, bond amounts 
and appointed attorneys for them. 
Some of the more serious arrests this 
week included murder, elder abuse and 
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By Sheryl Marsh  
Communications Director  
 Morgan County Emergency Manage-
ment Agency Director Brandy Davis is 
hopeful for a community storm shelter 
in Decatur after receiving encourage-
ment from the Federal Emergency 
Management Agency. 
  Davis applied for a FEMA Building 
Resilient Infrastructure and Commu-
nities (BRIC) grant in December to 
help finance a shelter. 
  ñWe were asked a follow-up question 
and because of that the state EMA be-
lieves weôre being reviewed in a favor-
able way,ò said Davis. And, we hope it 
will come through for the county.ò 

  The facility, which would hold 480 
people, is expected to be built on 
county-owned property on Davis 
Street Northeast. In addition to the 
open space shelter, the building would 
have offices for county departments, 
Davis said. 
  The shelterôs estimated cost is 
$1,178,954 and the countyôs match is 
25 percent, which may be satisfied 
with in -kind service. 
  ñWe could meet the requirement with 
doing the ground work,ò said Davis. 
  Currently, residents shelter in the 
basement of the courthouse during 
threatening storms. Once the building 
is constructed, the courthouse will no 

longer serve as a public shelter. 
  In addition, Davis applied for a FE-
MA BRIC grant to purchase a regional 

HAZMAT fire truck for Falkville Fire 
Department. Estimated cost is 

$325,000 and the fire department 
would be responsible for paying the 25 
percent match, Davis said. 
  County Commission Chairman Ray 
Long says heôs pleased with Davisô ini-
tiative in seeking funding for county 
projects. 
  ñBrandy is doing a great job for us. In 
addition to these grants she also got 
funding to complete renovation of the 
EMA department in the courthouse. 
Weôre pleased with her efforts and 
abilities to run EMA,ò Long said. 
   
  Davis was promoted to the position 
after former EMA Director Eddie 
Hicks retired last June.  
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neglect, rape, domestic violence, bur-
glary and possession of obscene mat-
ter.ò 
  The following week he handled 48 
child support cases involving con-
tempt, modification, paternity and 
child support establishment and five 

private custody cases. 
  ñEven though this constituted a large 
docket, we only had to continue  a few 
cases,ò he explained. 
  He continues presiding over various 
proceedings, criminal and civil. In a 
civil matter he ruled in favor of the 

plaintiff, awarding the maximum 
amount in accordance with state law. 
Overall, Kustaôs experience of handling 
all types of cases as an attorney is evi-
dent.  ñI would like to again thank the 
voters of Morgan County for giving me 
this opportunity to serve.ò 

EMA director seeks funding for new  

safety shelter for downtown Decatur  
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